April 29, 1965.

To: Directors

McKownville Improvement Association

Please reserve date of May 18, 1965 for the Association's Annual Meeting at Lutheran Church, Western Avenue opposite Stuyvesant - 8:00 P.M. Please urge your neighbors to come. Maybe a speaker on Water Problems.

Messrs. George Hurley and Michael Hannon are the Nominating Committee, to present a Slate of Officers for next year:

President, in place of Hugh Prytherch
Vice President (now vacant)
Treasurer, in place of Mrs. Verle McCarville
Secretary, in place of Mrs. Anna Gold
Director to serve until 1968, in place of Mr. Barry
Director to serve until 1968, in place of Mr. Lanahan
Director to serve until 1968, in place of Mrs. Maneri

Please send your suggestions to the Nominating Committee promptly. We need additional representatives from Highland Drive, Providence St., Birchmont District, etc.

The following Directors continue to 1967 - Messrs. Hannan, Hurley and Peer. To 1966 - Messrs. Feldmann, Purdy and Quackenbush.

At the Annual Meeting we should ask how members feel about the sale of water to Three Hills Terrace, at the proposed \$40 a year rate per home. The Town Attorney states there will be no contract; hence no termination date, no limit to water volume sold (other than pipe size limit) and no restriction on supplying new homes (except formal land subdivision of 5 homes or more).

The Water Resources Commission is now reviewing the proposal to spend \$42,000 for new pumps and filters. The Three Hills Case may come before the Commission for approval soon.

Hugh Prytherch